Are the students still going to the Historical Society, the Philharmonic, or any field trips?
No.  As of this morning, all field trips are cancelled.
Are the state exams still scheduled?
Yes. The state and city are in discussions and will issue guidance at a later date.
Is the Department of Education (DoE) going to close NYC public schools?
No.  The DoE does not plan to close schools except in cases when the building needs to be cleaned due to a confirmed coronavirus case.  The Chancellor’s team has plans for any eventuality and they have asked schools to do the same.   Even in the case of school closure, there will be meals available to students.
How do I report my child’s absence?
Absences must be reported every day by 9am.  Additionally, families are required to tell us the reason for the child’s absence. This ensure that we can respond effectively to family and community needs.  If your child is absent, complete this online form before 9am each day.  If you cannot complete the form, email (absent@is289.org), or call the main office (212-571-9268). Please include your name, the child’s name, and reason for the absence.
What is the attendance policy?
The DoE has issued specific guidance about this.  If your child is sick, keep your child at home and inform the school of the illness.  If your child has a fever, keep your child at home for 72 hours after the fever is gone.  If your child is not sick, you still need to complete the absence form daily so that we can correctly code the absence without adversely affecting your child’s records.  High schools will not be allowed to use attendance in their admissions criteria next year. 
How will students make up their missed work?
I will send detailed information about this later next week.  You will receive a survey to find out your online capabilities at home.  We are currently setting up our systems so that all students can continue learning in any circumstance.  In the meantime, students should be reading, checking their school email, and accessing their Google Classroom accounts for updates and information. 
What if there is a case of coronavirus at PS89/IS289?
Currently, there are ZERO cases of the virus at IS289.  If there is a confirmed case, both schools will be closed for at least 24 hours for deep cleaning.  The primary mode of communication will be through email, and by posting on our website.  We will send families protocols and information depending on the situation, as per the DoE’s policies. 
Can you text me rather than email me?
Our primary mode of communication is email and our website.  We are exploring other methods of communication, such as text messaging.  In the meantime, please make sure you have an active Alma account, our online grading program.  It is likely that we will use it for messaging if we can.
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